
SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
Snohomish County, Washington 

NOTICE OF ENACTMENT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that on April 9, 2025, the Snohomish County Council 
approved Ordinance No. 25-024.  

ORDINANCE NO. 25-024 

RELATED TO THE 2025-2026 BUDGET; MAKING A SUPPLEMENTAL 
APPROPRIATION IN THE GENERAL FUND 002, HEALTH DEPARTMENT FUND 125, 

AND FACILITIES FUND 311 TO INCREASE EXPENDITURE AUTHORITY FOR 
VARIOUS PROJECTS 

Summary: The ordinance makes a supplemental appropriation in the General Fund, 
Health Department Fund, and Facilities Fund to cover the remaining contract costs for 
projects previously funded by American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Grant Fund. As 
approved by Motion 24-525, the County maximized costs incurred in 2024 that were 
eligible for Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery (CLFR) grant funds by charging General 
Fund costs to the ARPA CLFR Grant Fund. Projects funded by the ARPA Spending Plans 
submitted to Council in 2023 were budgeted in the ARPA Grant Fund and now need to 
be appropriated in the General Fund for completion. All projects were obligated and 
appropriated in the 2024 budget and carried forward into the 2025-2026 budget.  

For More Information: Copies of the ordinance and related documents are available 
upon request by calling the Council Office at (425) 388-3494, 1(800) 562-4367 x3494, 
TDD 1(800) 877-8339, or by e-mailing Contact.Council@snoco.org. The ordinance is 
also available on the Council’s website at https://snohomish.legistar.com/Default.aspx 
(File # 2025-0933). 

Dated this 14th day of April, 2025. 

Deputy Clerk of the Council 

Publish: April 23, 2025 

SUBMIT AFFIDAVIT TO: County Council 
SUBMIT INVOICE TO:  Finance - 104473 
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